
IN C O M M I T T E E 

January 10,2019 

The Honorable City Council 
133 William Street 
New Bedford, MA 02740 

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council: 

The Committee on City Property at a Meeting held on Thursday, December 13, 2018, considered 
a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Carney, requesting, that Mary Rapoza, Director of Parks, 
Recreation and Beaches and the Board of Park Commissioners, develop a fee schedule that 
charges non-residents, out of town organizations, groups, etc., for the use of all City parks. (To be 
Referred to the Committee on City Property, and that Director Rapoza and Members of the Park 
Board be invited to said meeting.) (Ref d -9/8/16) (2/26/18-tabled; ask Mary Rapoza to provide a 
breakdown of revenue generated on fees charged by the Park) (5/14/18-tabled; ask Mary Rapoza 
to provide a breakdown of revenue generated on fees charged by the Park) (5/23/18-letter sent to 
Mary Rapoza requesting information) (6/19/18-tabled 14 days seeking a response from Mary 
Rapoza on the hiring of retired Police Officers to walk the beat at the beaches to curb the use of 
alcoholic beverages.) 

On motion by Councillor Morad and seconded by Councillor Rebeiro, the Committee VOTED: 
To follow the Chair's recommendation and recommend to the City Council to take "No Further 
Action" on the WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Carney, requesting, that Mary Rapoza, Director 
of Parks, Recreation and Beaches and the Board of Park Commissioners, develop a fee schedule 
that charges non-residents, out of town organizations, groups, etc., for the use of all City parks. 
This motion passed on a voice vote. 

IN COMMITTEE ON CITY PROPERTY 

Councillor Naomi R. A. Carney, Chairperson 
NRAC: dmb 



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD 
CITY COUNCIL 

August 18, 2016 

W R I T T E N MOTION 

Requesting, that Mary Rapoza, Director of Parks, Recreation and Beaches and the 

Board of Park Commissioners, develop a fee schedule that charges non-residents, out of town 

organizations, groups, etc., for the use of all City parks. (To be Referred to the Committee on City 

Property , and that Director Rapoza and Members of the Park Board be invited to said meeting.) 

Naomi R.A. Carney, Councillor at Large 


